
Handover of Torch of Peace 
 
On 22 January 2015 Minister of Transport, Mrs. Dipuo Peters handed the Torch of Peace to the Minister 

of Basic Education, Ms. Angie Motshekga at the Torch of Peace ceremony at Sithembele Matiso 

Secondary School in Langa, Western Cape, to mark the transition from the Festive Season Campaign to 

the Safer Schools’ Project.  

 

The Torch of Peace project commemorates sixteen days of activism of non-violence and abuse against 

women and children. The project commences from 25 November to 10 December every year and is 

poignant to the road safety fraternity as it is the start of the festive season with road safety awareness 

being heightened, nationally during this period.  

 

The Department of Basic Education is an integral partner in the promotion of road safety and this 

ceremony solidified this association. Again this year the Corporation was party to this event where the 

RTMC CEO, Advocate Msibi provided the vote of thanks and the Corporation also exhibited at the 

function.  

 


